                                                                                                                                    August 22, 2018
Dear Parents,          

       On the weekend of November 2-4, 2018 St. Joseph Cathedral Parish will hold the Timothy 4 Retreat weekend. We would like to invite all 8th grade students to join us for this awesome retreat experience.  Timothy 4 is similar to Luke 18 offered to 7th grade students. It begins Friday night at 8p.m. and ends Sunday after the 11 am Mass. The students are camped at “host” homes for the night with a high school senior. All meals are included in the $40.00 registration fee. However, please know we have scholarships if needed.
   This retreat is comprised of games, music, skits and personal witness given by the high school retreat team.  The verse 1Timothy 4:12 says : “Let no one have contempt for your youth, but set an example for those who believe, in speech, conduct, love, faith and purity”. There are talks that deal with peer pressure, forgiveness, change and most importantly, family and the role they play in your teen’s lives.         
     Timothy 4 is an opportunity for the 8th grade students to grow in their relationship with Christ, to help them come to know Him as a friend, and the person who can bring them through any situation life may present them.  The retreat team is comprised of St. Joseph Cathedral Parishioners as well as other Helias students from the local parishes. The emphasis on youth ministering to youth helps the 8th graders relate to the experience of living a Christian life at home and school, and helps them see how they, as youth in our society, can do the same.

     All participants must be here from the beginning to end. There will be parishioners who will host the students in their homes for one night. All meals and activities are here at St. Joseph Cathedral School. As soon as you know that, your child would like to participate please send in the registration form with a check for $40.00 to St. Joseph Cathedral no later than October22, 2018. The sooner the better as we will need to know how many host homes to have.
God Bless,

Julie Gramlich

 Cathedral Youth Minister

PS. If you need to contact me please call 635-7991 or Julie.g@cathedraljc.org
